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Rec/46/23
 Apologies for Absence.
Cllrs J Earwaker and S Wyche.
Rec/47/23 
Declarations of Interest.

 
None.
Rec/48/23
Dispensation Requests.
None.
Rec/49/23
Public Participation.


Mr M O’Brien, Fleckney Athletic AFC asked for his thanks to be recorded for all the work that the Facilities Manager had done in ensuring that the football pitches were in a fit state to be played on. 
Rec/50/23
Minutes of the Meeting held on 25th September 2023.

Resolved the minutes of the meeting held on the 25th September 2023, copies of which had been previously circulated to members, be approved as a true record.

Rec/51/23
Matters arising from the Minutes of the Meeting held on 25th September 2023.

None.
Rec/52/23
Correspondence.


None.
Rec/53/23
Usage Report.

The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer submitted a report, copies of which had been previously circulated, detailing usage of the various facilities and the initiatives being undertaken.
The Chairman sought clarification with progress on the matters that had been raised in the RoSPA report. 
Resolved that the report be received and noted.
Rec/54/23
Fleckney Festival.
Mr M Preston provided members with a report that provided members with information on how the 2023 Festival went and some ideas and a date for the 2024 Festival.

The 2023 Festival was an overall success with attendance being just over 5000 people, a slight increase on the previous year. The improved car parking and entry system worked well. There were some issues with the toilets with queuing and youths trying to gain unauthorised access and trying to smuggle in alcohol.

The Caravan and Camping Club has indicated that it wants to add the event to its official calendar although it would need to identify a different site locally for members to use.

The bond had been an issue as the Committee did not have sufficient funds up front to pay the bond resulting in a committee member paying it out of their own pocket. 
There had been a number of comments about the price of fairground rides and food but theses were beyond the control of the Committee.

Even though the Festival had been a success it had only just managed to make a small profit and was not sustainable in its present format. Suggestions to make the event more sustainable included a more realistic admission price and a Friday evening music event. A provisional date of 21st September had been suggested.
Members agreed that the event had gone well with the main complaint been the loudness of the music which was exacerbated by the prevailing wind coming from the north east.

There had been an issue with a delay in removing the Portaloos which had remained on site for over a week after the event. This was due to issues with the transport arrangements. 

Resolved that:

(i) The report from the Fleckney Festival Committee be received and noted.
(ii) The provisional date for the 2024 Festival of 21st September be noted.
(iii) The Fleckney Festival Committee to submit outline proposals for the 2024 event including pricing, car parking arrangements,  attractions, timings and areas to be utilised for consideration at a future meeting 
Rec/55/23
CCTV.
The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer submitted a quotation from Safe & Secure to upgrade the CCTV system at the Sports Centre and Skate Park. The upgrade would include replacing the control box, the six cameras at the Sports Centre and the one at the Skate Park. The existing wiring would be utilised at the Sports Centre with the Skate Park camera having either a wifi link or the underground cable being replaced.
Recommended that the quotation from Safe and Secure in the sum of £4,200 + VAT for the upgrade of the CCTV system be accepted.
Rec/56/23
Sports Centre Verandah.

The Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer submitted quotations for the replacement of the flooring to the verandah at the Sports Centre which was in a poor state of repair.  Quotations had been obtained for marine ply, timber deck boards and composite deck boards. Members felt the best option, although the most expensive, would be composite deck boards providing they were non-slip.

Recommended that the quotation from BFSL Construction Ltd in the sum of £3,450 + VAT be accepted for the installation of composite deck boards subject to samples being obtained of both the non slip timber decking and the composite decking and confirmation being sought that the composite decking is non-slip.

Rec/57/23
Date of Next Meeting.


Monday 27th November 2023 at 7.00pm


Meeting closed at 7.40 pm

Minutes of the Recreation Committee Meeting held on 30th October 2023.





Present:





Cllrs. S Robson (Chairman), C McKemey and S Parker.





J H Flower, Clerk to the Council


T Clegg, Facilities Manager/Sports Development Officer





M. Preston/D Bromley Fleckney Festival Committee.


Members of the Public - 3






































J H Flower, Clerk to the Council.

















Fleckney Parish Council








17
9
Recreation Committee 31st October 2023

